## TOWN OF SWANSBORO PARKS AND RECREATION POLICY #3A PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

In assessing the recreational needs for the Town of Swansboro, it has been determined that the utilization of park benches, picnic tables and trash receptacles are an excellent and cost effective system in beginning to implement adequate usage of park facilities for our citizens.

Therefore, it is the policy of the Parks and Recreation Board that citizens and business can make monetary donations to the Town for the purpose of having benches, tables, trash receptacles and so forth in our park system. As a result, for a contribution of the following amounts a visible 3" X 5" plaque will be attached to the equipment indicating "In Honor of" person(s) name, "In memory of" person(s) name, or similar language approved by the Parks and Recreation Board. Cost will be determined at the time of request.

It is the intent of this Policy for the Town to construct or purchase these approved appropriate items and <u>not</u> for the purpose of these items being donated.

APPROVED BY THE PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD THIS 17TH DAY OF APRIL, 1996.

Max Powell, Chairman